Meeting of the Pawlet Selectboard July 7, 2015

Members in Attendance:

Ed Cleveland Chuck Weeden Sarah Ludlam Mike Beecher Bob Jones Others in Attendance:

Nancy Morlino Judy Coolidge Keith Mason

Meeting called to order at 7:05

Sarah made motion to accept minutes as corrected. Chuck second. Motion carried. Voted and Approved.

Nancy discussed PACE with the board. Town of Pawlet may not have to be the administrator for the program. She will get more information and present it to the board.

Nancy discussed the heat issue upstairs. Wanted to see if we had any information from the phone calls they placed to contractors to come and give estimates.

Judy discussed the year end balances and has some serious concerns with the ending amount of the Highway money market, and discussed what could be done to avoid this in the future.

Ed made motion to not do any grant work on culverts and paving until we get some money. No one second that motion.

Keith told the board the projects the highway has been working on.

Reviewed town clerks memo

Reviewed town treasurers memo

Discussed the letter from Patsy Cramer regarding drainage on New Street. Keith will contact her to discuss the project.

Sarah made motion to accept checks and warrants. Chuck second. Motion carried. Voted and Approved.

Reviewed Bob Molino's report

Sarah received a contract to rent the town hall on September 9th, & 20th to Nina Dubois. Consensus of the board is to allow the applicant to use it.

Reviewed the 5 applications the selectboard received for the position of the selectboard assistant. Bob and Mike will be doing the interviews.

Meeting adjourned at 9:20

Respectfully submitted,

Kim Ayers, Selectboard Clerk